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Council
defines
education

Coordination of post-seconda- ry

education
should increase options to
Nebraska high school sen-- 1

iors and insure those
options to them no mat-

ter what the student's age
or financial status.

So concluded the Neb-

raska Coordinating Coun-
cil for Post secondary
Education in its summer
work, the council's chair-
man said.

Jim O'Hanlon, also Co-

ordinator for Freshman
Programming at UNL,
said the council is defining
proper post-seconda- ry ed-

ucation and will later
decide n it's available in
Nebraska.

The council is a study
board appointed by Gov.
J.J. Exon. It is financed
with a federal Health,
Education and Welfare
Dept. grant.

It's purpose is to define
what post-seconda- ry co-

ordination is necessary, if

Nebraska's is adequate,
and if not, what to do
about it.

Nebraska is one of three
states in the United States
without a permanent post-seconda- ry

education co-

ordinating board, O'Han-
lon said.

Post-seconda- ry educa-
tion in the state is man-

aged by the state Board of
Technical Community Col-

leges, State College Board
and NU Board of Regents.

Most states have one
board for all, or one over
all, he said.

The study coucil is
unique because it includes
profit-makin- g programs
such as cosmotology and
barber schools, clerical
training programs, and
independent colleges, he
said.

Council members repre-
sent citizens, NU, state
colleges, independent col-

leges, private profit-makin- g

programs' and stu-
dents.

The council will probab-
ly report its recommenda-
tions to the governor at
the end of this year,
O'Hanlon said.

It has already released
its statement on what it
agrees coordination
should do. The list in-

cludes:

Share resources a- -
"

mong the programs;

Ease student trans-
fers from one program to
another;

Provide a common
information base for sen-
iors deciding on an educa-
tion and career

Save money;
Diversify education

programs and expand op-
tions; and

Profido a responsive-
ness to changing state
needs.

The Legislature's Edu-catio- n

Committee is also
studying post-seconda- ry

education, O'Hanlon said:
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